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College Credit Plus Opportunities & Program Requirements
1.  COST

· There is no direct cost (tuition, books, fees, etc.) to students for participating in CCP at an Ohio Public University.  (If choosing to attend a private institution, students may have to pay a fee.)

· Students will pay for classes that they fail (unless economically disadvantaged).
· Students must arrange their own transportation to and from CCP classes if taken in-person on campus, and may be subject to pay parking fines at the college.
2. COUNSELING

· Students must attend an informational meeting about CCP held at the High School annually.  Partner colleges will also be invited to attend.

· Students choosing to take CCP classes will plan out CCP schedule during scheduling time every spring during Counseling sessions, and will also meet with Counselor during registration times throughout the year (Summer, Fall, Spring Registrations).
3.  OPTIONS

· Students may earn high school credits through any combination of college classes and classes taken at the high school.
· Students may follow the listed pathways with the partner institution; or select other courses.  All CCP courses a student elects to take must count toward a college degree.
· To see the complete list of available CCP courses, you can view the college course catalogs online on the College websites or the New Bremen Counseling Website for links to Course Catalogs.
· Students may take CCP classes at the university, online, or at the high school (if available).

4.  DEADLINES
· Students choosing to participate in CCP must complete, sign, and submit the “College Credit Plus Intent to Participate” forms to the High School Office by April 1 (on the back of the course request sheets, or available on Counseling Website).
· Students must fill out and submit an application to the college by the specified deadline.
5.  ADMISSION REQUIREMENTS
· Each college has its own standards for admission.  The college application will list specific requirements. 
6.  SCHEDULING
· If you work with an Advisor at the College to schedule classes please contact Mr. Lauterbach as soon as possible with class schedule so that he can make sure your High School schedule works with the classes selected.
· If you decide to drop a course, you must share this with the School Counselor immediately to ensure you maintain full-time enrollment and athletic eligibility.  Also, classes must be dropped within the College Drop period to avoid having to pay for the course.  

NBHS Suggested Criteria for Participation in CCP
· For upcoming seniors:

· 3.50 cumulative GPA

· 13 college prep classes

· A grade of “B” or better in the subject area for the college course he/she wishes to apply / score of 3 or better on all end of course exams

· College ready scores on the ACT (English 18  /  Math 22  /  Reading 22  /  Science 23)

· SAT Critical Reading and Math score of 1020

· PSAT Critical Reading and Math score of 102

· For upcoming juniors:

· 3.50 cumulative GPA

· 9 college prep classes

· A grade of “B” or better in the subject area for the college course he/she wishes to enroll

/ score of 3 or better on all end of course exams

· College ready scores on the ACT (English 18  /  Math 22  /  Reading 22  /  Science 23)

· SAT Critical Reading and Math score of 1020

·  For upcoming sophomores and freshmen:

· 3.50 cumulative GPA

· 3 college prep classes

· A grade of “A” or better in the subject area for the college course he/she wishes to enroll

· Letter of recommendation from 3 teachers/administrators
 College Prep classes:  English, Math, Science, Social Studies, Foreign Language and Fine Arts

 

**Eligibility to participate in this program is showing that you are “college ready”.  Being “college ready” may vary from school to school.  See some basic guidelines below; you will need to contact the college to learn and understand admission requirements.
Wright State Lake Campus  (Celina)   Contact Person:  Christine Blain 419-586-0300
Eligibility:  Admission requirements are subject to change each year.  ACT/SAT or Wright State Placement Tests are required.  (Scores must be submitted to WSU by May 1.)

· Some courses require higher placement levels and/or other prerequisites.  
Edison State Community College  (Piqua)    Contact Person:  Christina Raterman  937-778-7969
Eligibility:  Admission requirements are subject to change each year.  ACT/SAT or Edison State Community College Placement Tests are required to determine acceptance.

· Register and take CCP Accuplacer testing at Edison

· Must attend the college’s orientation and attend a counseling session with an academic advisor

CCP and High School Credits
· CCP students are permitted to earn a maximum of 30 semester hours (through any combination of courses between the high school and college) per year, including the summer prior to.
· All NBHS students are required to take the equivalent of 6-8 HS credits per year.

· Students who are expelled from school are not eligible to receive credit for CCP courses for the term of the expulsion.

Credit Hour Conversions:

· Each 3 (or more) semester hour college course  =  1 high school credit

Credit Hour Formula:

· 30 – (# of H.S. Credits  x  3) = max # of eligible college semester hours

EXAMPLE:  

If a student is taking 4 credit hours at the high school, he/she would be 
eligible to take up to 18 (total) semester hours at college that year.

30 – (4 x 3) = 18


Potential Risks and Consequences of CCP
· Biggest Issue:  Sometimes students cannot get the class schedule at NBHS to work out with the classes they want at the college

· Desired college class may be full (May be Waitlisted to get in to the class)
· Increased student responsibility for learning because of less instructional guidance (more independent study time)
· Increased travel time (at least 1 hour/day)

· May experience reduced opportunities to participate in high school co-curricular and extra-curricular activities or after-school employment opportunities.
· Possible effect on grade point average and class standing because CCP classes do count in your overall high school GPA. 
· Possible delay of graduation (Some private schools do not finish until June.)   
· You are enrolling into a relationship with the college and need to be prepared for all that entails, including scheduling appointments with your college advisor, meeting deadlines, and learning a year’s worth of schooling in a semester of time. 
· Will the credits transfer to the college you plan to attend after graduation?
· Possible costs associated for failed courses, or late class drops.  Also, could be costs for classes scheduled beyond the 30-credit hour rule.


Potential Benefits of CCP
· Expanded curriculum offerings

· Opportunities to study in more depth those areas of special interest or need
· Opportunities to earn college credits while still in high school

· Opportunities for financial support for taking college courses while still in high school

· Opportunities to experience college level work (and life) prior to making final decisions about whether and/or where to attend college

************ Frequently Asked Questions  ************
1.  Question:  Is Post-Secondary Enrollment the only way I can earn both HS and College credit?

Answer:   No.  There are other options.  Some HS courses can be applied to college!  We currently have articulation agreements with several area colleges for TriStar and Vo Ag.  NBHS students can also earn college credit by taking an AP Exam upon completion of one of our 4 AP classes.
2.  Question:  Can you explain more about the Advanced Placement (AP) program?
Answer:  Advanced Placement courses are taught at NBHS and offer college-level coursework.  We currently offer     4 AP courses:  AP Biology, AP United States Government and Politics, AP English Literature and Composition, and AP Calculus AB.  
College credit is not guaranteed in an AP course; a score of 3, 4, or 5 on the AP exam typically warrants credit.  Each AP exam is given in May and costs about $100 (AP Exam fees will be part of school fees for the year).  In most cases, paying for an AP exam and earning college credit costs far less than the gas money a student will pay driving to CCP classes.  AP credits are accepted by colleges across the nation.
3.  Question:  Can I attend TriStar and take college classes?

Answer:  Yes.  However, you must keep in mind that this may mean you will have to travel to TriStar, back to NB, and then to college all in the same day.

4.  Question:  Can I attend college classes during the school day?

Answer:  Yes.  Students with daytime college classes may be permitted to have release time from NBHS.  Release time must be approved by the Counseling Department, and will be handled on a case-by-case basis.  CCP students should see Mr. Lauterbach in August to finalize their NBHS schedule/release time.

5.  Question:  Can I attend college full-time instead of taking classes at NBHS?
Answer:  Yes.  However, most students take a combination of both HS and college classes.  

FYI:  Students have commented on missing out of high school experiences when taking college courses full-time.  Students need to consider this when making decisions about post-secondary enrollment.  
6.  Question:  If I decide to take CCP classes, what should I take?

Answer:  We suggest that you take courses that are required for the college degree you plan to pursue.  You should obtain a degree checklist from the university you hope to attend after high school and take classes that will substitute for the ones on that list.
If you are unsure about what CCP courses to take, each college has academic advisors and a pathway of suggested courses as well as Mr. Lauterbach is always happy to discuss plans of study as well.
7.  Question:   Will CCP classes affect my GPA?
Answer:  Yes.  Because CCP classes count for HS credit, the grades you earn will factor into your high school GPA.  College grading scales are used in college courses.  There are typically no +’s or –’s with college grades, so your CCP classes will carry GPA’s of 4.0, 3.0, 2.0, 1.0 and 0:  not 4.0, 3.67, 3.33, 3.0, 2.67, 2.33 etc.  Also, it is important to note that if a student takes a college course and receives an “F”, that “F” will remain on our transcript and be included in the high school GPA.  Failing a class can also have effects on a student’s official college transcript which they start building when they start taking CCP classes.
8. Question:  Can I still be on the Honor Roll if I take CCP classes?

Answer:  Yes.  But CCP grades come in at the semesters so GPA calculation including any CCP classes being taken will only update with these classes at semester and at the end of the year.
9.  Question:  Will my CCP classes transfer to the college I attend after high school?
Answer:  Because CCP courses are transcripted credits, they should.  However, each university has the right to accept or deny transfer credits toward a degree.  The receiving institution determines transferability.  Some CCP courses may only count as “electives” at another university.  You can check the website: http://transferology.com, or call the university you wish to attend to inquire about transferring credits.
You will need an official college transcript to transfer credits to other universities.  This does not come from NBHS.
10.  Question:  Will I graduate early from college if I take CCP classes?

Answer:  Graduating from college early depends on a variety of things (course load, credits earned, student motivation, etc.).
11. Question:  I cannot take CCP classes in the evening due to sports/work.  Will this be a 
     problem?

Answer:  Students who take more than 3 or 4 classes at NBHS have an extremely difficult time scheduling CCP 
classes during the day.  There are a few online courses available, but they fill up fast.
12.  Question:  How active should my parents be in the CCP process?

Answer:  Your parents can be very helpful in weighing the pros and cons of the program with you.  They will (most likely) accompany you to your first advising appointment at the college and attend orientation.  However, you (the student) should schedule your appointments, pick up your books, and take the leadership role in scheduling your classes.

13.  Question:  Are there any other factors to consider while deciding about my participation in    

       CCP?

Answer:  There are a lot of things that can influence your decision, so it is important to get as much information as possible.  Here are a few other things that we feel you should know:
· Pace of a college course:  College courses move much faster than courses at high school.  For example, AP  Calculus at NBHS is taught for 36 weeks.  This same course at college is taught in about 15 weeks.  A 3-credit hour course at college means the student should spend about six hours per week completing homework for 
that      course.
· Accessibility of the instructor:  At high school, you have contact with your teacher every day.  When taking a college class, you may only see your professor one time a week.  Contacting your professor can prove to be a challenge.  It will be important to fully utilize email and the online class system to communicate with professors.
· You may experience frustration throughout this process because there can be many unknowns.  

· The college schedules are not yet available.

· The HS and college course terms begin and end at different times.

· The college classes that you plan to take may not be offered, or offered at a different location.
· CCP students are often the last ones allowed to register for college classes.
· This is your only chance to experience high school:  think about the social ramifications, music, athletics, 
clubs, etc. before making your decision.
***Intent to Participate Forms***
can be found on the reverse side

of the Course Registration Forms, in the Counseling Office, or on the Counseling Website.

A word of advice…

It will be very helpful if you
KEEP ALL of your CCP 
MATERIALS IN ONE FOLDER
and bring it with you
every time you meet with

Mr. Lauterbach (or the college).
Admissions Standards and Procedures for


Area Colleges in the College Credit Plus Program
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